Executive Council Meeting
November 5, 2010, Beef O’ Brady’s
1:15pm
Attending: David Simmons, Laura Dunn, Amy Rieger, CJ Baker-Schverak, Victoria Candelora, Karen MacArthur, Judi Schatte, Holly Kahler, Lynn Spencer, Ken Lemhouse.
1. Treasurer’s Report- Discussion of payment for Welcome Back Breakfast. The EC had agreed to pay half, up to $1500. Treasurer is unable to determine the actual cost and so our financial responsibility. Treasurer will continue to investigate. More information to come.
2. Membership Report- Holly Kahler
a. Logo design winner was CJ. Logo was used in notecards and placed on Umbrellas designed as member gift.
b. Umbrellas are in and in the process of distribution through campus representatives. Holly suggested Norma Rudmik could use some help with distribution on the Melbourne campus. Lynn Spencer to assist.
c. Notecards were sent to all faculty members. Every non-union faculty member has received a membership form.
d. Current membership stands at 135 out of 242 full-time faculty members.
e. Proposed zip drives for new members. CJ motioned to order more. Holly will investigate costs per 100-200. Holly will also contact Service Unit Rep Michael Moats for “freebies” to distribute to the members.
f. Victoria Candelora volunteered to be campus rep for Melbourne Campus.
g. Amy Rieger noted that our chapter owes Holly a big thank you for her energy and hard work as membership chair. She has gotten results!
3. Newsletter/Website Report- Karen MacArthur
a. Karen shared ideas about moving the grievance to document download area and suggested adding an FAQ tab for Grievances. Grievance Chair, Judi  Schatte will come up with the FAQs.   
b. Discussion of non-representation for non-members. Clarification per Judi. We will sit in and advise but we will not represent all the way through arbitration. Local chapter presidents and senators decided and voted to reserve money for the membership. We may still have an interest in a grievance—chapter grievance, though the individual may be a non-member. We could still pursue contract issues on behalf of the chapter instead of the individual.  Laura and Judi will draft clarification concerning representation to be sent out to unit members by Amy Rieger---as a way to make clear the limits of the UFF’s resources.  
c. Karen said we should continue to post AAC meeting dates on the web site. She will include a separate document , the AAC calendar.
d. Discussion of Newsletter- Some issues with the compatibility of the software used to create and the printer. Creative Suite was used to generate the document, but is not available on the UFF printer in building 42. Jo Lee Passerini volunteered to help. Karen will contact her.        
e. Amy will investigate Creative Suite license for UFF.
f. Photos would be helpful as a way to add visual interest but no photos were available for example from the spring retirement luncheon.
g. Karen will coordinate a time to print the newsletter for Nov/Dec. Holly’s key was given to Karen. Karen plans to print Tuesday, November 9.
4. TPD Committee Report –Judi Schatte and Holly Kahler
a. Met 10/28 for rank promotions, but had no quorum.
b. Discussion of Mentoring-assessment tool, arranged to meet with Dr. Scheurer Friday November 12 with Judi, Holly and Chris Petrie to discuss 4 things:
i. Assessment Tool to measure evaluation outcomes for new faculty. What does SACS need?
ii. Student opinion forms—resolution of paper and online delivery an preparation
iii. Portfolio Requirements
iv. IRB ( Institutional Review Board) Phil Simpson wants input and one faculty member from TPD and AAC to serve
v. Meetings between Dr Scheuer and TPD may be a regular occurrence
c. Rank applications- There were 17 applicants. There were some issues and 4 were not approved. Committee voted to allow the 4 to correct and submit by Wednesday at 5pm. If non-compliant the candidates will not be eligible again until next year.
d. At the next meeting, December 3 goal is to establish some criteria for the campus-wide tenure committees. Application lacks some relevant criteria. Is the candidate a “team player” for example. Plans are to revamp the Tenure application at a later date.
e. Handbook work is beginning.
f. Questions for TPD: Laura and Amy shared AAC proposal concerning student opinion surveys that prep classes would be done face-to-face and the rest online  unless specifically requested otherwise by the faculty.
g. TPD discussed faculty customizing student surveys- a question for contract and Dr. Scheuer
h. Issue of evaluation discussed. AAC and TPD need to have more regular communication.
i. About promotion-Review of Limited Access Files will remain with HR. Tammy Leon wanted a faculty committee to review transcripts. The TPD asserts this a college, HR, responsibility. No committee is planned.
j. TPD chair gets release time
k. Question: Has TPD been sending minutes and meeting dates to faculty? Laura Dunn expressed concerns that faculty up for tenure are hesitant to participate in the new process. 
l. Chair will send  Tenure Process Clarification e-mail to summarize timeline of important dates
5. AAC Report- Laura Dunn
a. ARH 2050 and 2051 approved with prerequisites for Comm I to be used as a pilot to assess the impact of the prerequisite
b. Outlook Live questions were brought up at the meeting. Faculty were told Outlook live could not be used to communicate any FERPA covered data. 
c. Subcommittee formation is proceeding
d. Handbook is basically finished.
e. On the issue of Course Substitutions and Waivers AAC suggested Curriculum Coordinators handle these issues instead of the current practice which is unclear and lacks uniformity from campus to campus. The Curriculum coordinators are intended for the AA side and to be college-wide. But Curriculum Coordinators don’t exist college-wide. Extensive discussion about Program Coordinators, Curriculum Coordinators. Proposal was made to have faculty identify these positions that are needed and put that through the AAC. Also recognized as a potential contract issue.
6. Contract Planning and Bargaining- 
a. Amy Rieger proposed establishing a pre-bargaining contract clarification committee to begin the process---identify key issues, one of which is Curriculum Coordinators. Amy will solicit faculty union members to help prep. As part of a preliminary study ask DCs to identify PC, PM and CC. David , Victoria and Lynn volunteered to help as part of a preliminary committee.  
7. Provost Council Report- Amy Rieger
a. Discussed a way to pay “adjunct librarians”- Concerns about the existing Melbourne Campus part time librarian. Darla Ferguson, HR, keeps saying we can’t have two categories, but Provosts agreed the existing Melbourne Campus librarian shouldn’t be shafted in the process. Objections by the librarians to this new category have been outlined by Karen Simpson, who will forward this to Amy R.
b. Discussion about hybrids, honors and provosts limiting or defining what types of courses can qualify for load. Discussion of scheduling. Agreed that “days” is a problem and the language should be gotten rid of, though our Service Unit Director resisted that. EC member consensus was that 300 points should be the baseline for the basic year contract.
8. Old Business/Review of Action Items
a. Grievance training TBD/ no response from Moats
b. Office Update- Norma purchased new printer and is still shopping for an external hard drive.
c. Signage and decorations for the office in preparation for Cocoa Open House-to be handled by Laura Earle. Open House is November 18 from 2-5pm.
d. Request for members to serve on a by-laws review committee netted only 1 volunteer. The EC was directed to begin review.
e. December EC meeting time change to accommodate the AAC. EC will follow the AAC meeting. TPD committee meets that day as well until 1pm.
f. EC meeting will take place tentatively December 3 at 12:30 in the Union office. Lunch will be ordered in.
g. Amy will send a revised calendar and e-mail clarification that leave goes for overload hours.
9. SUMMARY OF ACTION ITEMS
a. Treasurer will continue to investigate charges for Welcome back breakfast to resolve and meet financial obligations. 
b. Lynn Spencer to assist Norma Rudmik in distribution of umbrellas on Melbourne Campus as needed.
c. Holly will investigate costs per 100-200 flash drives. Holly will also contact Service Unit Rep Michael Moats for “freebies” to distribute to the members.
d. Grievance Chair, Judi Schatte will come up with the FAQs for the web site concerning Grievances.   
e. Laura and Judi will draft clarification concerning representation in cases of grievances and arbitration to be sent out to unit members by Amy Rieger---as a way to make clear the limits of the UFF’s resources.  
f. Jo Lee Passerini volunteered to help with the newsletter. Karen will contact her.        
g. TPD Chair will send  Tenure Process Clarification e-mail to summarize timeline of important dates
h. Amy will solicit faculty union members to help prep for contract discussions. 
i. As part of a preliminary study to ascertain the need for and current use of Curriculum and Program coordinators we will ask DCs to identify PC, PM and CC. David , Victoria and Lynn volunteered to help as part of a preliminary committee concerning this issue.  
j. 
10. Meeting adjourned. Next meeting December 3, Union Office Cocoa Campus, 12:30.
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